

California Regional Water Quality Control Board

Los Angeles Region Recipient of the 2001 Environmental Leadership Award from Keep California Beautiful



Governor

Alan C. Lloyd, Ph.D. Agency Secretary

320 W. 4th Street, Suite 200, Los Angeles, California 90013

Arnold Schwarzenegger Phone (213) 576-6600 FAX (213) 576-6640 - Internet Address: http://www.waterboards.ca.goy/losangeles

January 25, 2005

Mr. Robert Hildebrand, President Casden Properties, LLC 9090 Wilshire Boulevard, 3rd Floor Beverly Hills, CA 90211

Dear Mr. Hildebrand:

TERMINATION OF COVERAGE UNDER GENERAL NATIONAL POLLUTANT DISCHARGE ELIMINATION SYSTEM (NPDES) PERMIT - CASDEN PROPERTIES, LLC, CASDEN PARK LA BREA "B" LLC, 340-348 HAUSER BOULEVARD, LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA (NPDES NO. CAG994004, CI-8206)

In our letter dated May 6, 2004, we determined that the subject discharge is regulated under Order No. R4-2003-0111, General National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System and Waste Discharge Requirements for Discharges of Groundwater from Construction and Project Dewatering to Surface Waters in Coastal Watersheds of Los Angeles and Ventura Counties, which also serves as your NPDES permit.

We have received and reviewed your letter dated January 13, 2005, submitted by Lofy Engineering, informing the Regional Board that your wastewater discharge has been diverted to the sanitary sewer. Therefore, the NPDES permit is no longer needed. On January 24, 2005, Regional Board staff inspected the site and verified that there is no discharge of wastewater to the storm drain and that your discharge outfall has been connected to the sewer system. Since there is no discharge, coverage under Board Order No. R4-2003-0111 for the subject site is hereby terminated except for enforcement purposes.

If you have any questions, please contact Raul Medina at (213) 620-2160.

Sincerely.

Jonathan S. Bishop **Executive Officer**

See attached mailing list CC: